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TIME: 
PLACE: 

PRESENT: 

7:45 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

JANUARY 28, 1980 

Centerville Municipal Building, Law library 

Mayor J. V. Stone 
Deputy-Mayor Nora Lake 
Councilmembers James Singer 

Jeffrey Siler 
Russell Sweetman 
Leonard Stubbs 
Shirley Heintz 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Municipal Attorney Robert Farquhar 
City Engineer Karl Schab 
Assistant City Manager Joseph Minner 

Mrs. Mildred Abbott, Mr. Fred Dyer and Mr. Fred Profit were present from 
RTA to review for Council a proposal for Countywide Transit System. The 
proposal is divided into two phases; phase one becoming operational 90 days 
following an election and phase two within 6 months after an election . The 
issue is proposed to be placed before the electorate in April of this year. 
Proposed fare is $.50 with no charge for a transfer. Buses would be 
scheduled from 30 minutes to 1 hour apart depending upon location, service 
area and time of day. Used vehicles will be initially utilized for the 
system. Estimated travel time from Centerville to downtown Dayton is 30 to 
35 minutes. 

Mrs. lake chaired this portion of the Meeting in which the Code of 
Ethics for Council was discussed. Council concurred that a person having 
a conflict or a potential conflict state the basis on which the conflict 
arises. If the Councilmember is in doubt, he/she shall consult the Municipal 
Attorney to develop in writing a statement of the potential conflict, this 
statement to be circulated to fellow Councilmembers. 

Council reviewed an Ordinance to provide for adoption of a civil 
preparedness plan which would grant certain civil emergency and disaster powers 
to a civil preparedness director. Council concurred that this legislation be 
placed on the agenda for the Council Meeting February 4, 1980. 

Council considered an Ordinance to amend the Municipal Code relative to 
weed control. Council concurred that this Ordinance be placed on the agenda 
for the February 4, Council Meeting . 

Mayor Stone reviewed an organ~zational meeting he attended concerni ng the 
I-675 corridor. Another meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 29, 1980 to 
discuss how I-675 affects the vari 1 us Municipalities . He asked that comments 
be delayed until the entire Counci has an opportunity to address the subject. 
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Mayor Stone excused himself from the Meeting at this time because he 
represents a client in the area of the Clyo Road Improvement Project; Mrs . 
Lake presided. Mr. Kenning suggested that an expert in the field be hired 
to negotaiate for acquisition of property along Clyo Road needed for right-of­
way. 13 to 15 property owners are involved in this project. Council 
concurred with Mr. Kenning's suggestion conditioned upon the fact that most 
of the preparation will be done by City Staff. 

~~ 
Clerk of Council 


